

HDSB Education Development Charges Region of Halton Notice of Public Meetings For EDC By-Law

Public Meetings for EDC By-Law

To be held at J.W. Singleton Education Centre, 2050 Guelph Line, Burlington

First Meeting - Policy Review Public Meeting Wednesday, April 19, 2023 at 7 p.m.

TAKE NOTICE that on April 19, 2023, the Halton District School Board will hold a public meeting pursuant to Section 257.60 of the Education Act. The purpose of the meeting will be to review the current education development charge policies of the Board and to solicit public input. Information concerning the policy review for the Board's current education development charge by-law will be available on or before April 14, 2023, at the Board's administrative offices during regular office hours and on the Board's website at www.hdsb.ca.

Immediately Followed by Second Meeting - Successor By-Law Public Meeting Wednesday, April 19, 2023 at 7:30 p.m.

TAKE NOTICE that on April 19, 2023, the Halton District School Board will hold a second public meeting pursuant to Section 257.63 of the Education Act. The purpose of the second public meeting is to consider the continued imposition of education development charges and a successor by-law and to inform the public generally about the Board's education development charge proposal. The education development charge background study required under Section 257.61 of the Education Act (including the proposed EDC by-law) setting out the Board's education development charge proposal will be available on or before April 4, 2023, at the Board's administrative offices during regular office hours. Learn more at hdsb.ca or scan QR code.

Third Public Meeting – In Consideration of By-Law Adoption Wednesday, May 17, 2023 at 7 p.m.

3 **TAKE NOTICE** that on May 17, 2023, the Halton District School Board will hold a third public meeting. The purpose of this meeting is to consider the enactment of a successor education development charges by-law that will apply in the Region of Halton. All interested parties are invited to attend the public meetings. Details on how to observe the meetings virtually will be available on the Board's website at www.hdsb.ca. Any person who attends the meeting(s) may make a representation to the Board in respect of these matters. The Board will also consider any written submissions. All submissions received in writing and those expressed at the public meetings will be considered prior to the enactment of an education development charge by-law. The Board would appreciate receiving written submissions one week prior to the public meetings, so that they may be distributed to Trustees prior to the meetings. Submissions and requests to address the Board as a delegation should be submitted to:

Jeanne Carrillo, Manager, Office of the Director of Education Halton District School Board, 2050 Guelph Line, Burlington, ON, L7R 3Z2 **Telephone:** (905) 335-3663, Ext. 3296 • **Email:** carrilloj@hdsb.ca

Please contact **Frederick Thibeault**, General Manager of Planning, Halton District School Board, at (905) 335-3663, Ext. 3375 or thibeaultf@hdsb.ca, with any comments, requests for further information, or if you wish to address the Board at any of the meetings.

